
Revision Request for Burden Increase for the Generic Clearance for Census Bureau Field Tests and 

Evaluations (0607-0971)

The Census Bureau plans to submit a request to increase burden hours on the previously approved 

Generic Clearance for Census Bureau Field Tests and Evaluations (0607-0971). Early decade research for 

the 2030 Census and increased interest in web-based testing have been the main drivers of the need for 

increased burden. Currently, the burden is limited to 151,273 hours. We are requesting an additional 

60,500 hours, which will bring the total burden hours to 211,773. This increase will allow researchers to 

continue research and testing for the decennial census as well as for other censuses and surveys that 

will conduct field tests and evaluations. 

Enclosed is a 30-day Federal Register Notice to inform the public of our intent to make this revision to 

the previously approved Clearance. If you have any questions about this request, please contact Aleia 

Fobia, Center for Behavioral Science Methods. aleia.yvonne.clark.fobia@census.gov. 202-893-4091.
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